CAROL SHEA-PORTER

FIRST DISTRICT, NEW HAMPSHIRE

1530 LONGWORTH HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5456 (202) 225-5822 (FAX)

> 660 CENTRAL AVENUE DOVER, NH 03820 (603) 343-1326 (FAX)



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

April 24, 2018

COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

MILITARY PERSONNEL

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND LABOR

WORKFORCE PROTECTION HEALTH, EMPLOYMENT, LABOR, AND PENSIONS

www.shea-porter.house.gov

NH COSH 161 Londonderry Turnpike Hooksett, NH 03106

Dear Friends:

Thank you for inviting me to your annual Workers' Memorial Day. I regret that I cannot be with you in person on this important night of remembrance.

Each year, we come together to recognize and remember those who have lost their lives on the job. Workers' Memorial Day is a solemn time to honor those workers and their families, while recommitting ourselves to the cause of workplace safety.

An honest day's work should not come with the risk of losing one's life. It is a fundamental right to have a safe work environment.

We deliver on this right through meaningful workplace safety laws and constant vigilance. This is not just about protecting ourselves in the workplace; it is about protecting our colleagues, our neighbors, and our families. I know everyone here is committed to this cause. As a member of the House Committee on Education and the Workforce in Congress, I have been privileged to speak out on these issues and tell the stories of those who died and the families who are left struggling, seeking answers and justice. We can do much better, and we must demand that workers have the safest environment possible to prevent these tragedies.

I want to thank the NH Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health (NH-COSH) for all the work you do to raise awareness for workplace safety and for telling the stories of those who have suffered and died due to health and safety violations.

I also want to thank the family members in attendance for their strength and their courage. They have my deepest sympathies and a promise that I will continue working so that other families do not have to face the injury or loss of a loved one the way you have.

In solidarity,

Carol Shea-Porter Member of Congress

Larol Shea- Porter